CITY OF WINKLER

185 MAIN STREET, WINKLER, MANITOBA R6W 1B4 / PHONE : (204) 325-9524 FAX: (204) 325-5915
www.cityofwinkler.ca

Date: August 24, 2016

Tracey Braun

Director, Environmental Approvals Branch
Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship
160 — 123 Main Street

Winnipeg MB R3C 1AS5
tracey.braun@gov.mb.ca

Dear Ms Braun,

RE: Notice of Alteration, DGHTA Licence No. 98HW, City of Winkler Public Works Yard,
Client File No.: 4487.00

Please accept this letter as a Notice of Alteration to the above noted Dangerous Goods Handling
and Transportation Act Licence.

The City of Winkler operates a Full Service Household Hazardous Waste Depot (Depot) at the
City of Winkler — Public Works Yard Facility located at 345 1% Street in the City of Winkler.
The Depot is operated in accordance with Product Care Association Collection Site Guidelines
(Guidelines) and the Licence.

As part of Depot operation, fluorescent light ballasts are received from area residents for proper
management and disposal. As per the Guidelines, light ballasts are assumed to contain PCB
material. This Notice of Alteration is intended to request approval from Manitoba Sustainable
Development to include management of light ballasts containing PCB’s in its Licence. It should
be noted that The City of Winkler has submitted a request to register as a PCB Storage Site in
accordance with the PCB Storage Site Regulation under separate cover.

Should you have any questions or require additional information, please feel free to contact
Crystal Heinrichs at 204- 325- 7535.

Yours truly,

Crystal Heinrichs
Works and Operations

c Raj Rathamano (MSD)
Randy Webber (PCA)
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